
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

11 August 2015 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, Johnson, and Wilfuer.  Others 

present: Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen, 

Captain Wogsland and Lt. Russell. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Wilfuer, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the minutes 

of the July 7, 2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that there have been recent issues 

with their recording system. A new system is been looked at with Eventide.  Dispatch continues 

to have issues with the Citrix system; to the extent that Citrix was removed.   

 Captain Wogsland introduced new Corrections Officer Clint Schroeder, who started on 

08/10/15.  Background checks are being done on two individuals.  A new head nurse started 

last week.  The jail is looking at having a nurse on duty 24/7.  Four new wheel chairs were 

purchased.  A summary of the recent jail inspection was given.   

 Captain Conat reported on a strong-arm robbery recently in the Village of Scandinavia.  

The suspect was apprehended and the money recovered.  A 16-year-old had recently been 

reported missing while fishing.  He was found after walking in the wrong direction of his pick-

up.  There was a recent suicide in Symco.  A new recording system is being looked at to place 

the system installed in 2006-2007.   

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol division statistics. Supervisor Johnson moved, 

Supervisor Handrich second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  

The patrol report was placed on file.    Captain Rasmussen also reported on the State filing 

charges recently on two old fatalities in the county. 



 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Handrich, second by Supervisor Wilfuer.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote.  The sheriff’s report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported that Waupaca County will be hosting the Badger State Sheriff’s 

Conference in Waupaca next week.  The K-9 brat fry was successful, despite the rainy day.  The 

drug officers continue to be very busy.  The 2016 budget is being worked on. 

Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Johnson to adjourn at 10:18 a.m.  Motion 

carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


